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Good afternoon to everyone! 
My message today is CT Area Unity and sustainability. 
 
First, I wish to welcome new Committee members:  Beth H. who joined in July and Nick V who joined 
in October.  I also wish to thank our Area Treasurer, Marcia M., for her three years of service to the 
Finance Committee. 

Several Al-Anon members have expressed concerns that the Area is being bankrupted by the LDC, that 
the LDC is not sustainable, that we need to show profits.  Al-Anon has taught me to listen, keep an 
open mind, but most importantly to “Be in the Solution, not in the Problem.”  The solution in my report 
is to first understand that the “CT Area” is one entity – CT Area Al-Anon – much like our WSO 
structure and not at all like groups within a district.   

LDC Finance Committee comprised of 7 members with business and/or management experience, was 
created by the Board of Directors to monitor LDC finances and report all financial activity to the Board. 
The LDC Finance Committee has closely monitored all LDC financial activity for many years.  In our 
attempt to be clear and transparent with our reporting of what can be a complex picture, we make every 
effort to make our reports clear, accurate and understandable.   

Our LDC bank account balance end of 3rd Quarter (September 30, 2019) is $14,609.22. 
The 2019 3rd Quarter LDC Financial Report Chart contains all income/expense figures for the first 
three quarters of this year, what our 2019 projected numbers were (as reported to the Board last year) 
and our figures at the end of the third quarter.  Please note that our projected 2019 Income Total and our 
actual 3rd Quarter Income Total exceed Total Expenditures both projected and actual 3rd Quarter.  Due 
to high volume sales of our new CAL book Intimacy and our new bookmark, Just for Tonight, the LDC 
account has been able to cover a higher percentage of the cost of paid workers than anticipated. 
Our LDC Income covers all operating expenses except for paid workers which both LDC and Area 
accounts share in cost. The LDC pays one third the annual cost of CT Area Liability Insurance 
Premium. 

The LDC does not accept any money from any outside enterprises, corporations or individuals.  Even 
corporate matching funds from your place of work to Al-Anon cannot be and is not accepted (Tradition 
7). 

If any member has a question about this report, please send your questions to: ldc@ctalanon.org  Visit 
our CT website and download annual by month LDC Financial Reports for 2018 and 2019. 

 
Respectfully submitted with Gratitude in Service, 

Ron S., LDC Finance Committee Treasurer and Chairperson 
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